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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

LPC held their monthly public meeting 
on Monday 6th December in the 
Meeting Room of the Village Hall.  
Midway through the meeting, the 
Chairman invited all members of the 
Parish Council and the public to join him 
for festive Christmas drinks and nibbles.  

Clerks Report – The Clerk highlighted 
the fact that the quote for the play area 
refurbishments would cease at the end 
of Dec and had concerns of the current 
material and labour costs increasing.  
It was unanimously agreed by the PC 
to proceed with the order and works.  
The Clerk presented the CIL report 
to the PC which showed £55,126.87 
received from new developments in the 
Parish.  The Clerk was currently trying 
to find out from EDDC what this money 
was ringfenced and allocated for.  The 
Clerk reported that the PC had received 
one interest from a member of the 
public regarding the PC vacancy.  The 
candidate was present and co-opted 
on with immediate effect.  I am really 
pleased to welcome Cllr Sue Francis to 
the team, and I will update the website 
with more information.  

Report from the Chairman - The 
Chairman reported that he had been to 
watch the Pantomime ‘Aladdin’ produced 
by the Lympstone Players.  He highly 
commended the Lympstone Players 
for such a professional performance. 

He added there were some real stars 
and upcoming talent on the stage.  Well 
done to all the cast and crew for all their 
hard work and dedication to produce 
such an uplifting and amazing panto! 
(Oh yes they did…!)

Report and update from LFRG - Mr 
Corcos and Mr Brewer were present 
to lead a presentation and report on 
the work of LFRG.  The group began 
in 2017 and their main objective was to 
work with a collaborative and strategical 
approach to flooding in the Parish.  The 
group was proactive with members of 
the public and a variety of agencies.  The 
maps presented showed the flooding 
hotspots and the work undertaken to 
tackle these.  There was computer 
generated predictions viewed to support 
the group make informed decisions to 
prevent future flooding.  The Chairman 
thanked the group for their tireless and 
continued efforts to protect and keep 
the community safe.  

Lympstone Football Club – Cllr Hill 
believed the PC and FC was finally able 
to approve the two new agreements 
for the use of Candys and Cliff Fields.  
Both the PC and FC have improved 
communications and respect to maintain 
and implement the agreements to allow 
the youth to continue play on Candy’s 
Field. 
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Community Asset: Methodist Hall – 
Cllr Atkins explained that the Methodist 
Hall as a community asset had been 
publicly highlighted in the Lympstone 
Herald for the last two months.  He 
reiterated that the PC wanted to try and 
acquire the building as a community 
asset.  He added there was an open 
public meeting to be held on the 15th 
Dec to discuss this in full with interested 
Parishioners.  The PC unanimously 
supported locally listing the building 
with EDDC to protect its future. 

Communications:  The Clerk reported 
that both herself and the Chairman 
met up with David Young to view how 
documents were added to the website.  
Mr Young explained that once a month 
he met with Mary Turner to discuss 
issues to resolve and improve the site.  
He was currently producing a user 
manual. Cllr Francis kindly volunteered 
to be the link Cllr with Mr Young.

Community:  FLOS: Cllr Payne was 
happy to report that the grant application 
from the Marines Charity had been 
successful in securing £15,000 towards 
the play area refurbishment.  She 
also thanked the three ladies who 
had successfully raised £1409 and 
the tennis club who had raised and 
donated £500 towards the project.  
Cllr Payne updated all members that 
the Marines had begun updating their 

own equipment of the playpark on the 
Marine estate.  
Youth Club: Cllr Payne reported that 
the Youth Club was in a dilapidated state 
and felt it needed a refurbishment.  She 
had begun receiving quotes to upgrade 
the building.  She would report at the 
next meeting the costs involved for this.  
Cllr Beatty felt the building should offer 
much more to the community and was 
concerned that the youth club had not 
begun again for the youth.  
Neighbourhood Plan:  Cllr C Eastley 
reported that the NP working group 
had met and had drafted a letter to 
the community.  The letter would be 
requesting comments from members 
of the public regarding the current 
Neighbourhood Plan and the closing 
date for comments would be 17th Jan.  

Environment:    Exe Estuary: it was 
agreed to donate £250 towards fuel 
costs of the boat patrol along the Exe 
Estuary from Exeter Port Authority.  
Wotton Brook:  Cllr Staddon reported 
on the recent water testing if the 
Brook.  The PC have now obtained 
a baseline assessment of the water 
quality to measure future water 
testing.  Please note that the PC as a 
whole are concerned with the water 
quality throughout the Parish and it 
is paramount that members of the 
public continue to report any pollution 
concerns using the Environment 



4

Agency’s (EA) 24/7 pollution incident 
number: 0800 870060 and any health 
concerns should be reported to EDDC 
Environmental Health department (as 
displayed and informed on the public 
notices along the Brook from LPC).  

Heritage and Structure: Gulliford Joint 
Committee and Friends of Gulliford 
Burial Ground:  Cllr Beatty reported 
that the Gulliford meeting on 29th Nov 
went well and the evaluation of the 
project was discussed.  Cllr Staddon 
reported that the GJC meeting on the 
1st Dec discussed the Heritage Lottery 
Fund (HLF) online final report had 
to be completed by 31st Dec.  All the 
volunteers have worked so hard on 
completing this project and a massive 
thank you to the HLF for the necessary 
grant funding of £66,500 to complete 
the work.  

The next PC meeting will be held in the 
Youth Club on Monday 10th January 
2022 at 7.30pm.  

Finally, all Lympstone Councillors would 
like to take this opportunity to thank you 
for your continued support.  May you 
all have a very Merry Christmas and 
Happy, Healthy New Year! 

Clerk to the Council: 
Lucy Tyrrell c/o Minnows, Longmeadow 
Road, Lympstone EX8 5LF
Tel: 07890717081
Email: lympstonepc@gmail.com

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN REVIEW

Lympstone Parish Council have been 
asked by East Devon District Council to 
review the Neighbourhood Plan.

The Council have set up a small 
committee of Councillors and the 
Community who are looking into the 
review and will report back to Lympstone 
Council each month on their progress.

So that everyone has an opportunity to 
add any comments, we are sending this 
letter to all the local businesses, also 
the local schools who will be asked to 
forward it to the parents.

If anyone would like to look at the 
present Lympstone Neighbourhood 
plan, please click here:
LNP-F ina l -Pos t - Inspec t ion1 .pd f 
(lympstone.org)

Also attached to this letter is a 
Neighbourhood Plan progress Report – 
January 2019 which identifies changes, 
achievements and targets met and 
missed up to January 2019. Since the 
Plan was originally published in March 
2015.  (Or please visit Lympstone 
Website to view the letter and entire 
progress report).

To assist in updating The Plan to 2022 we 
would now appreciate any comments in 
this regard from Lympstone residents.
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We would be very grateful if you will 
contact The Clerk Lympstone Parish 
Council with your comments by the 17th 
January 2022 these will be forwarded to 
the Committee to be taken in account 
when drawing up the final review.
Your sincerely,
Cllr Carol Eastley and Cllr Richard 
Eastley

PARISH CHURCH

Regular Updates
If you would like to be updated every 
week about ‘what’s on’ in the church 
please subscribe to Pete Simpson’s 
pew sheet news which is already 
sent to 90+ subscribers. Just email 
vpetesimpson@gmail.com

Tick Tock is back!
Toddlers, babies with mums, dads, 
grandparents and carers meet from 9 
to 11am Fridays in church.  Fun and 
a chance for parents to catch up with 
each other starting on the 7th January.

Lympstone Unlocked 
5 to 6pm on Sunday, monthly,  for info 
phone Fiona on 0793 594 030.for 9 to 
11 year olds.  Begins on the 9th January.

Reminder
The Church is now open during the day 
for private worship.  Hand sanitiser is 
available and masks should be worn.

Services on Sundays
1st & 3rd Sunday All Age Worship 9.30 
am 
2nd & 4th Sunday Parish Communion 
9.30 am 
1st, 2nd, 4th & 5th Sunday Morning 
Prayer 8.am 
3rd Sunday Holy Communion 8.am 

Quiet Prayer Time with Demelza 
at 11.30 on  every 1st, 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays.  Brief Bible reading, 
meditative words, 15 minutes silence 
and a prayer.   First meeting in the New 
Year 5th January. 5th January 22

Wednesday Communion Service
11am very 3rd Wednesday the first 
being 19th January.
Brian Mather

LYMPSTONE QUILTERS

The Lympstone Quilters thank everyone 
who came along and supported our 
Coffee Morning on Thursday 18th 
November.  We raised over £1100 for 
our wonderful local Hospicare.  We 
would especially thank James at the 
Redwing for his generous donation and 
everyone who brought and donated 
prizes for our fabulous raffle.  If you 
missed out this year don’t worry, we 
hope to hold another Coffee Morning 
next year.
Sally Harradine
Lympstone Quilters
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We wish all our patients and friends in Lympstone 

Merry Christmas                                                                                                                                                       

and     

Happy New Year 

Win a Magnum of Prosecco 
Celebrate the season on us !    

 

Simply cut out the coupon below and drop it through                                 
our letterbox or post it via Royal Mail. 

You will then be entered into our FREE Christmas draw. 
Entrants must be over 18 years of age. 

Entries must be received by 18th December 2021.    

 
 

Protect your eyes from harmful UV and glare 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Open 6 days a week: Tel 01392 873612 
New patients NHS and private welcome. 

 
 

 
 

           21 High Street, Topsham. EX3 0ED 
                             www.petertoshopticians.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 

Name…………………………………..………… 
 

Address………………………………………… 
 

……………………..……………………………… 
 

Postcode…………………………………….… 
 

Tel…………………………………………………. 
 CLOCK REPAIRS

Terence C. Matthews, 
Horologist

Tel: 01395 273563
All clocks repaired, including 

Westminster Chimes, Wall Clocks, 
Grandfather & Grandmother Clocks, 
Dial Clocks, Long Case and Carriage 

Clocks.

Free estimates provided, with house 
visits.
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We thought it would be good for us all to 
have a community event to look forward 
to after Christmas, and so we have 
booked the latest blockbuster for your 
entertainment.
No Time to Die (classified: 12) will be 
shown in the Village Hall on Saturday 
12th February, starting at 5.30pm. The 
film runs for 2hrs 45mins and our licence 
requires us to show the film straight 
through, without an interval. Doors will 
open at 5pm and refreshments will 
be available both before and after the 
film. It is a great opportunity to see our 
new cinema grade projector and audio 
system in operation, and our state-of-
the art UV air sanitisation system will be 
in use to keep us all safe.
Tickets: adults (£5), children under 16 
(£2.50)
Tickets can be purchased under the 
railway arch from 10am-12 noon on both 
Saturday 29th January and 5th February 
(contactless payments preferred). To 
reserve tickets in advance please email 
boxoffice@lympstonevillagehall.org.
uk with your name, number of tickets 
required and a contact telephone 
number (tickets can be collected and 
paid for on both Saturday’s).
Tickets will not be available until late 
January because of the evolving COVID 
situation and the event will be subject to 
any COVID restrictions in place at the 
time.
LVH would like to thank Lympstone Film 

Society for their support, the Garden 
Club for their donation of £75 towards 
the cost of the electric screen in 
Committee Room and Lesley Pace for 
the donation of a second dehumidifier 
for the Hall.
Finally, the hall is always on the look-
out for more volunteers so if you think 
you can help in any way, please contact 
one of our current team or Carrie on 
07710 779756.

Thank you
Lympstone Village Hall Trustee & 
Management Team

NO TIME TO DIE



Make your move this Christmas. Don’t miss out! 
Apartments from £368,500
Our village is ready for you.
Get in touch today.

Ready for your              years? 01392 249 864 | millbrookvillage.co.uk

Seasons
Greetings 

from everyone
at Millbrook 

Village

Pack your bags for our extended Stamp Duty*
holiday... and leave life’s baggage behind

Although the government have stopped the Stamp Duty holiday, we 
have extended our offer of up to £10,000 until 31st December 2021. 
We understand how daunting a move can be, which is why we are 

also offering you an exclusive ‘Inspired Move’ package.

Get in touch today to find out more

*T’s & C’s apply. Cannot be used in conjunction with any other offer.
Only available on properties that have completed by 31st December 2021. Stamp Duty will be paid on selected properties up to the value of £500,000.

Your           Christmas?
STAM

P DUTY

HO
LIDAY IS BACK!

Lympstone_Herald_2021_12.indd   1Lympstone_Herald_2021_12.indd   1 31/10/2021   12:4331/10/2021   12:43
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THE HERALD HISTORY SPOT 
This portrait is based on a talk given by Ralph Rochester to the Devon History 
Society in Lympstone Village Hall on 23 April 2016.  They are reproduced here 
with kind permission of the author.
produced by Lympstone History Society

MR. WAKELYN WELCH	1763? - 1818
Mr Wakelyn Welch was a worthy man 
of business who came to this village 
towards the end of the eighteenth 
century and who died here exactly 198 
years ago, on St George’ Day, 1818.   
Him, and his wife, Elizabeth, let us 
associate with public-spiritedness, a 
virtue that has never been lacking here.  
Not only did Wakelyn have a wonderful 
name, worth remembering, but he was 
a wonderful man worth remembering.   
He lived with his wife in the house 
now called Merrylands on Parsonage 
Hill,  now called Burgmann’s Hill,  and 
he came here in middle life and soon 
befriended the Regency Rector here,  
John Prestwood Gidoin, and attended 
all the Vestry meetings and undertook 
every kind of parish office and duty 
as can be seen from the Lympstone 
Vestry records, including that, in 1813, 
of parish champion and legal adviser in 
our famous Battle of the Pews when the 
newly arrived resident at Nutwell tried 
to claim rights to seats in the church for 
himself and his family, his tenants and 
his servants.  Wakelyn was busy in the 
parish’s behalf and prevailed and the 
parish on that occasion formally thanked 
him for ‘the unwearied exertions and 
the steady perseverance by which he 

had asserted the rights of the parish.’ 
When Wakelyn died in 1818 he gave 
the parish, as can be read in the church 
porch, £200 pounds for the purchase 
of blankets each Christmas as loans 
to poor cottagers, plus £100 for the 
instruction of poor children, in Sunday 
School or otherwise, a very generous 
but conventional enough bequest,  but 
when his widow, Elizabeth died in 1823 
she left  funds to the parish to build the 
National School, now the Lympstone 
Primary School near the church in 
his memory: a momentous gift which 
should never be forgotten. 
What’s fun about Wakelyn Welch is 
that he would seem to be the same 
man who was the London agent of 
George Washington and Thomas 
Jefferson.   His father, another Wakelyn 
Welch, had been dealing with these two 
Founding Fathers before the American 
Revolution, and young Wakelyn joined 
his father’s firm after the war in 1783 to 
find himself dealing with the one man 
soon to be the first President of the 
United States and the other in course 
of time to be the third.  Because of this   
connection one only need to google the 
name Wakelyn Welch to be able to read 
fascinating letters to and from these 
Founding Fathers.



Topsham – 01392 875000  
www.wilkinsongrant.co.uk

We extend a huge thank you to all our clients and buyers for 
a record-breaking year of sales. We look forward to helping 
many more people with their move in 2022.

A BIG THANK YOU!
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UPDATE ON LYMPSTONE COMMUNITY HUB
Community Lunches
At the time of writing in mid December, 
the new covid variant is spreading in the 
UK.  We had intended to start holding 
the community lunches in the Village 
Hall on the last Sunday of the month 
but have made the decision to continue 
with home deliveries in January 2022 
until we have more information.

1pm Sunday 30 January  -  
Beef casserole and fruit crumble

If you would like to be included in this 
delivery, please contact Linda Lyon on 
01395 278166 or email malcandlinda@
aol.com.  Current recipients are already 
on our list.

Queens Platinum Jubilee Thursday 2 
June – Sunday 5 June 2022
The Hub will start detailed planning for 
this in February 2022.  If any individual 
or group would like to participate in any 
way, please contact Linda.
We intend holding some community 
meetings in the Village Hall in February/
March to finalise what we would like to 
do.  Outline plans so far are :-
	
Thursday 2 June (Bank Holiday) - 	
Party on Cliffe Field with Beacon 
Lighting
Saturday 4 June - Party on Candys 
Field
Sunday 5 June - World’s biggest Cream 
Tea on Candys Field

Your personal Travel Expert
Adrian Walters, Travel Counsellor

01395 350017 or 07866 716478

adrian.walters@travelcounsellors.com

www.travelcounsellors.com/adrian.walters
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POLLUTION OF WOTTON BROOK

I feel that I must reply to all readers from 
an article in last month’s Lympstone 
Herald to omit any misunderstanding.  
My response is from the article ‘Pollution 
of Wotton Brook’ sent by a member of 
the public.
The article quotes a report by the 
Environment Agency which is nearly two 
years old (the EA has confirmed this) 
and was sent out by the EA as some 
sort of reassurance that the sewage 
from the Workshop, at that time, was 
satisfactory.   
I can only state that I have witnessed 
the Brook deplete of wildlife since 
the 1950s. Currently our authority’s 
and developers take advantage and 
although a machine can dig a sewer pipe 
in faster than by hand it is considered 
still acceptable to dump huge amount 
of foul water into our water courses.  Of 
course, the chemical additive to the foul 
water kills 99% of all germs, but also 
kills 99% of all fauna and flora of the 
water course.
The Parish Council have been so 
concerned over the pollution in the 
Brook that they have produced public 
notices to raise awareness.   Being 
proactive, the Parish Council have 
invested in water testing kits to monitor 
the situation.   I am very concerned 
for future generations both locally and 
nationally.  
If any member of the parish wishes to 
take up any points with me then I would 

PASSMORE PLASTERING

Telephone: 01392 432872
Mobile: 07952 643513

•	 Domestic and Commercial
•	 30 Years Experience
•	 Internal Plastering
•	 External Rendering
•	 Traditional Lime Plastering
•	 Free Estimates and Advice
•	 Reliable, Professional Service

East Devon District Council fund a not-for-profit 
loan scheme for homeowners and landlords*.

We understand the expense of maintaining your 
home and we work with you to take the stress out 
of funding repairs, improvements or adaptations.

We see you as an individual, not a credit score. 
Our knowledgeable team of advisers will guide 
you through the process of applying for a home 

improvement loan.

For a no-obligation assessment 
or more information visit 

www.lendology.org.uk or call 01823 461099

Heatherton Park Studios, Bradford on Tone, Taunton, TA4 1EU

*subject to eligibility
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be only too happy to have a chat. 

‘Only when the last tree is cut down,     
The last fish eaten, and 
The last stream poisoned 
You will realise that you cannot live on 
money alone.’ 

Thank you all, 
David Tyrrell.

APOLOGY

We would like to apolgise to David 
Tyrrell that his name was published in 
an article last month and not redacted 
as would have been appropriate. Thank 
you for being so understanding.
Rob Hilton

SIMPLE PLEASURES…

When I look back nearly 50 years some 
of our happiest times cost very little. It 
was a struggle on 40p an hour but we 
had just enough to pay the bills and 
pleasures were simple, free, up-cycled, 
DIY or ‘make do and mend’. The budget 
was tight but any little windfall, like a 
£10 prize we received just before one 
Christmas, felt like a fortune…as did 
any small prize won at a
Whist Drive.
Lympstone Village Hall was the venue 
for **Whist each week, usually 20 tables 
of four players and at Christmas, for the 

meat and poultry prizes, it was so full 
we had to spill over onto the stage and 
into the Committee Room behind.
I remember the sounds…silence when 
each game was played then chatter 
about scores followed by the scraping of 
chairs and shuffling of feet as we moved 
to the next table. More shuffling…of 
cards, cut the pack and deal…silence 
again. Such a simple, pleasant and 
even exciting, evening. Poor man’s 
Bridge, perhaps?
Because it was ‘progressive whist’ and 
after each game the winners would 
move to the next table. Ladies forward 
and gents backwards. There were 
always less men than women so ladies 
had to play gent.
This way you got to meet many village 
people. We dreaded being on BH’s 
table because he was SO serious…
woe betide you if you trumped his ace!
Less frequent but even more exciting, 
and noisy, we’re Beetle Drives…these 
attracted the younger set.
Happy memories of sociable events that 
I don’t think happen now. I wonder how 
many Lympstone folk still remember 
those evenings?

(for youngsters who may not know 
**Whist, it is a real card game played 
in ‘hands’ and each hand is won by 
the highest card. Player or pair with 
most ‘hands’ wins the game…and the 
Christmas Turkey! Ask your Grandma 
how to play it.)
Stay safe, Jenny Delahaye



PART-TIME HOURS AVAILABLE
AT THE GLOBE INN

With the recent re-opening of The Globe Inn, 
opportunities now exist for reliable, experienced 

Lympstonians to help bring the place 
back to its former glory!

*MATURE / SEMI-RETIRED 
APPLICANTS PARTICULARLY WELCOME!*

• Bookkeeper

• Cleaner

• Assistant manager

If interested, please call 
Ray on 07792 876 117 or pop in to 

The Globe for a chat and a cup of tea.
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DISCLAIMER This news letter is compiled from emails sent to the editors by 
numerous people and very little of the information is checked before publishing 
which is done in good faith. Rob and Claire Hilton, Editors

ADVERTISING RATES FOR 2022 - PRICES HELD FOR 2ND YEAR RUNNING!!
Advertisers who book 6 issues will effectively get one advert free, and those who 
book 11 issues (i.e. a 12-month period) will get 2 adverts free.

ADVERT TYPE MONTH HALF YEAR (6 issues) YEAR (11 issues)

Full  Page £100 £500 £900

Half Page £50 £250 £450

Quarter Page £25 £125 £225

Boxed Advert £15 £75 £135

SMALL ADS (min. charge £5)

Example: 5 lines of less £5 £25 £45

Example: 7 lines or less £7 £35 £63

Example: 10 lines £10 £50 £90

Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 
(approx 1100) every month with further copies being sold through the village shops. 
Please send your enquiries to Steve Morgan : sjmorgan222@gmail.com

useit
your key to secure storage
h

Woodbury Business Park • Woodbury • Nr Exeter www.house-it.co.uk

FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH

The two lucky prize winners in our 
Lottery draw  for December are Mrs 
Norma Exelby and Mr Kevin Thomas.

Clive Wilson



Donate a bike!

61 Haven Road, Exeter, EX2 8DP
Registered Charity Number: 1174055 

8 Grange Close
Lympstone

EX8 5LD

Call Steve Morgan on 01395 276020

Drop-off Location

Support our vision for a clean, healthy and active Exeter and Devon. 

4

If you have any old or unused bikes taking up precious
space, don't let them go to waste. Consider donating

them to our charity.

Help us get more people cycling.

We refurbish secondhand bikes to get more people
cycling in an affordable and sustainable way, which is

made possible thanks to your help. 

bikes back on the road
since 2011!

We've been able to put
over 
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As a primary school, we aim to provide 
an outstanding education in all areas 
of the curriculum, this includes PE and 
sport and developing a love for healthy 
active lifestyles. This could not be more 
important now as we promote social 
skills and healthy minds as well as 
healthy bodies as part of the post Covid 
recovery programme.

We are looking to add to our outdoor 
provision by installing improved 
goal posts and netball posts for 
both playtimes, sports teaching and 
competitive games. Please help us!

Resourcing in our school is tough due to 
restricted budgets, we have a very pro-
active PTFA who have already raised 
£4,000 towards this project but we are 
£7,000 short.

We are wanting to install new and 
improved goal posts which have target 
walls behind them and netball posts for 
all ages onto our bottom playground.  
This play and sport equipment will help 
our children to develop social as well as 
physical skills and will encourage them 
to play more sport. We currently have 
moveable goal posts which do not stay 
in place and the children struggle to 
use and netball posts which are heavy 
and rusty. They are difficult to move 
and store and therefore do not get 
used enough. The new equipment will 

really give the children a lift, after the 
last two years, we all believe that they 
very much deserve this. It will breathe 
life back into our playtimes and help to 
promote improved ability levels in sport.

Playground Equipment 
(investmycommunity.com)

LYMPSTONE PRIMARY FUNDRAISER



18

A YEAR IN LYMPSTONE

The photo above along with the cover 
image are from Lympstone resident 
Harley Jaffar’s new calendar titled ‘A 
Year in Lympstone’. The calendar is 
produced to raise money from the Sam 
Banks foundation.

The calendar is available to buy from 
the Seaglass Gallery on The Strand 
in Lympstone as well as directly from 
Louise and Graham Banks. See our website or email us to

find out about our exciting 
Autumn/Winter 

Workshops 
info@seaglassgallery.co.uk
www.seaglassgallery.co.uk

Seaglass Gift Vouchers available
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METHODIST HALL    WHAT FUTURE?

The Methodist Hall is a much valued 
community facility in the village , used 
over the years by many varied groups 
. Earlier this year is was registered as 
a Community Asset.  This gives the 
community a chance  to raise the funds 
to purchase the hall before it is placed 
on the open market. 

The Community has until the end of 
March to make an offer for the building. 

A Public Meeting was held on the 15 
December where there was unanimous 
support to pursue the purchase of the 
Hall.

The Parish Council has already taken 
steps  to raise  money to buy the Hall 
but more involvement from the wider 
parish community is needed. 

 It was agreed at the public meeting to 
establish a Friends of the Methodist Hall 
group. Please contact Helen Dimond at 
dimond@hdimond.plus.com. if you are 
interested in helping  set up this group. 
People with experience of crowdfunding 
would be  particularly welcome!  Subject 
to the Covid situation a further meeting 
is to be held on Wednesday 12 January 
at 7.30pm in the Village Hall to report 
on progress.

Helen Dimond

LYMPSTONE GARDEN CLUB

As  mentioned last month we are looking 
forward to Christine Skelmersdale’s talk 
on ‘Bulbs for Winter’ on Tuesday 18 
January   - subject, of course to any 
possible Covid restrictions. More news 
next month.

Jill Wilson

LYMPSTONE LIVING ADVENT 2021

Thank you!
I’m sure everyone will agree that the 
village has been especially bright and 
beautiful during December this year. 
The Living Advent Calendar has yet 
again been a great community event.

My grateful thanks to each and every 
volunteer who has decorated and lit 
one of their windows; to those who 
helped with the artwork; to the local 
businesses who have promoted the 
event with maps; to the Parish Church 
for their moving advent tableau; to 
the Community Hub for their funding 
support and finally to you all for your 
appreciation of everyone’s creative 
artwork as you have walked around the 
village seeking out the next window on 
the map.

With best wishes to you all for a happy 
and healthy New Year in 2022.
Doreen Murray



RIBAJ OFFGRID 2030 COMPETITION - COMMENDED
“Engaging, beautiful and well considered.” - Judging Panel

www.hiltonbarnfield.co.uk  •  01392 349222  
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JANUARY
3   Parish Council Meeting
14 Film Society - Maudie
26 Film matinee - ‘Allo Allo’

WHAT’S ON IN LYMPSTONE

www.optimagraphics.co.uk
sales@optimagraphics.co.uk

01392 873822

TOPSHAM LTD

optima
  graphics

Brochures, Posters 
Leaflets, Flyers, Newsletters

Personal & Business Stationery
Tickets, Forms, Folders, Menus

Labels, Pads & NCR sets
Wedding & Funeral Order of Service

 Signs, Banners
Pull-ups & Wrap Display Stands

Window, Boat & Vehicle Graphics 
Display Signage, Magnetics
Vinyl Lettering & Stickers

 Promotional/Advertising Boards & Signs

We provide a high quality, good value,
prompt design & print service

silk screen, digital, wide format, litho printers
full design service including web & email graphics, digital forms

FEBRUARY
7   Parish Council Meeting
11 Film Society - Il Postino
16 History - Surnames: Devon & Beyond

23 - Film matinee - Brighton Rock
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GCSE & A LEVEL SCIENCE TUITION 
by an experienced, current, science  
teacher. All science subjects to GCSE  
and also A level Biology taught. 
Tel: Mark Moffatt on 07730 877889

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 
Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 
Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 
Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 
James Waddell 01395 263496 

HOLIDAY COTTAGE Cosy cottage 
in centre of village. One double room 
and further room with bunks. Minimum 
3 nights in low season and 4 nights in 
high season. Call Pete or Jan on 01395 
488123

WITHALL’S HOUSE BED AND 
BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 
home close to the heart of the 
village. Ample parking and flexible 
accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 
Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit www.
lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk  

THE OLD DAIRY B&B AND 
HOLIDAY COTTAGE, LYMPSTONE 
3 spacious B&B rooms
and 2-bedroom self-catering 
cottage. Secure, private parking.  
Contact: Den & Jules 
01395 275679 / 07595 540562  
E: info@theolddairylympstone.co.uk  
www.theolddairylympstone.co.uk 

SMALL ADS
PROPERTY & HOUSE MAINTENANCE
TREVOR HARRIS
Please contact Trevor on:
L: 01395 223916 or M: 07969 231333
e: trevor.harris1@sky.com

SIMON AND JACKIE QUICK
THE LOG MAN AND LOG LADY
For all your log, coal, kindling and gas 
supplies. Tel: 01395 267490

MATHS TUITION  Experienced  tutor 
available to teach primary to GCSE level 
maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane 
Moffatt on 279952  or 07730877889

GARDEN JOBS - Jenny Moon
Jenny is still digging for Oxfam. £10/
hour, all to Oxfam. Tel: 01395 708850 

BUSINESS BOOKS UPDATED: 
Chartered accountant can provide 
financial budgeting and forecasting, 
cash flows,monthly reporting, annual 
accounts. Over 30 years experience.
Call Howard on 07902 384288. 





 

 
 

 

HHaappppyy  NNeeww  YYeeaarr  
YYoouu  LLoott  

 

GGuueessss  WWhhaatt!!  
 

WWee’’rree  sshhoowwiinngg  ssoommee  RRuuggbbyy  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

UUpp  iinn  TThhee  LLoofftt  
 

Our Totally Famous £5 Burgers will be available 
As will our Totally Reasonably Priced Beers and Stuff  

 
No Bookings, Just Turn Up and be Prepared to Share a Table or Stand Up 

 

SSiixx  NNaattiioonnss  RRuuggbbyy  iinn  TThhee  RReeddwwiinngg  
 

 

01395 222156 
info@redwingbar-dining.co.uk 

I wonder if you need this info box, 
you’d just Google for it 

 wouldn’t you? 

Scotland v England  

Italy v England  

England v Wales  
England v Ireland  

France v England  

5th Feb 4.45 pm 
13th Feb 3.00 pm 
26th Feb 4.45 pm 
12th March 4.45 pm 
19th March 8.00 pm 
 


